[bookmark: _Hlk93496567]St. Mary’s Finance Council
January 12, 2023

Members Present: Kelly Restad, Fr. Gross, Brendan Kennelly, Keith Holly, Ryan Brunner, Mike Bibow
Members Absent: Steve Zidon, Tony Hodny
Others Present: Ellen Rose

I. Call to Order – Kelly Restad

II. Prayer – Fr. Gross

III.  Review Agenda – No changes.

IV.  Standing Reports

	a. Financial Reports
1. Income Statement – Reviewed and approved.  Council also signed the Annual Financial Letter to the Bishop.
	2. Budget Final – Council read the final budget.  A thank you to Trisha Stromsodt for helping with the endowment fund journal entries.  Final budget was approved.  

b. Pastor’s Report
Father Gross reported that next Monday there will be a virtual meeting with Paige Stransky of New Jerusalem Liturgical Design.  They will be discussing renderings of the sanctuary.  Father said we will have to decide on what to do as far as a capital campaign.  

He talked about sending out a letter possibly the end of January talking about the increased expenses at the parish and also talking about the Eucharistic Revival.  Finance council advised two separate letters.  

God’s Gift will begin the weekend of February 11-12.

He asked that council consider what to do about the main church doors.  They are warped and hard to close/lock and snow and wind come through them.  Discussion followed about whether they should be replaced or preserved.  Mike and Brendan will visit with some craftsmen that they know.  The consensus is to preserve the doors if at all possible.  

Father will ask Pastoral Council about having a Mardi Gras event on February 19th.  

c. Maintenance – No report

d. Technology Report – HB Sound sent an estimate to update the mixer in our sound system rack.  This will eliminate some pieces that are causing issues.  The estimate was $5,779.86.  Discussion followed.  We will wait and ask HB if we can use some of the pieces that we have to get by for now.  

e. Personnel Report – 
Our daycare is short-handed.  We are currently looking at the daycares in the area to see what they are paying.  We are also looking at what they are charging parents.  
Ellen also reported that health insurance is costing $805 per employee per month for those that have chosen to participate.  She suggested grandfathering those staff that are currently qualified and anyone going forward would pay 50% of the health benefit.  Granted.   

f. Next Meeting – Thursday, February 9 at 5:45 p.m.  There is a Listening Session at St. Michaels on February 2nd with Bishop Folda that we are encouraged to attend.

V. Adjourned


Respectfully submitted,
Ellen Rose, Business Manager


